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1. Participatory Governance
Dr. Hernandez reported that students have been appointed to the Bond Oversight Committee.
2. Budget Update
Mr. Hardash indicated he attended the state budget workshop last week and provided details regarding the adopted budget being prepared for board action. 

Dr. Hernandez indicated he is talking with other chancellors and the state office regarding non-credit enhanced funding. 

The Budget Allocation and Planning Review Committee is meeting this Friday.
3. Report from Academic Senates
Santa Ana College: Mr. Hicks indicated he met with employees at CEC in an effort to reassure them their concerns are important. The employees indicated concern regarding the status of facilities at CEC. Mr. Hicks assured them the facilities were on the list for improvements with Measure E funds. Staff also had some concerns regarding students moving from one campus to another. Dr. Hernandez asked that the student governments be brought together for a discussion. 
Mr. Hicks and the senate are working with SCC senate on distance education. 

Santiago Canyon College: Ms. Enriquez reported the senate held its first meeting of the school year, and the topic of information was distance education. The goal is to be 100% online this year. 
The senate is also working on a policy regarding changing grades and the length of time acceptable in which to make such changes. Once a policy has been agreed on, it will come to District Council for review. 
Ms. Enriquez asked about length of time required to keep certain records. Dr. Martinez indicated there are guidelines. 

Classified: No report.
BAPRC: Report already given.

HRC: Mr. Didion distribution information from the state regarding the full-time faculty hiring obligation statewide. Dr. Hernandez explained that had we not hired as many faculty as we did this year, the number would be different for our district. We do not have to hire any full-time faculty in order to meet our obligation this year. However, Dr. Hernandez indicated he still expects the college presidents to prepare recommendations for where there is need. Those recommendations are due to Dr. Hernandez by late November. 

4. Review Board Docket

Dr. Hernandez reviewed the board agenda and questions received from the board regarding the agenda.
5. Other

Dr. Hernandez mentioned a potential change in retirement age for public employees.


Dr. Hernandez mentioned a question raised at the last board meeting regarding the drop rate. He indicated for Fall 2007, the drop rate was 6.1%, and last year it was 5.6%. That equates to a little over 2,000 students. 


There was discussion regarding hiring on-line instructors who live out of state. Mr. Didion indicated those instructors could be treated as independent contractors. He is currently discussion the issue with FARSCCD. 
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